Dear Guidance Department,

Enclosed is an application for two scholarships being offered to local area seniors: one male, and one female. Applicants must be graduating by the end of June 2016, have maintained a satisfactory (2.0 or above unweighted GPA), reside within the boundaries of the Overlea Fullerton Recreation Council, participated in programs run by the Overlea Fullerton Recreation Council, and volunteered within their community.

Please feel free to photocopy the enclosed application package for distribution to interested seniors. Students may also request an application package via email at overlea-rp@baltimorecountymd.gov. Historically, we have received applications from many students who would have scored very well had they completed the entire packet. If possible we would like your support to assist in the encouragement of eligible applicants to thoroughly read and complete the application. Any questions may be referred to our office located at 4304 Fullerton Avenue by calling 410-887-5307. Deadline for receipt of the completed package is noon on Monday, April 11, 2016 at 4304 Fullerton Avenue, Baltimore, MD 21236.

Sincerely,

Mary Trzcinski Scholarship Committee Representative